From:

Sent: Thursday, 13 July 2023 10:14 PM

To: Records Department

Subject: [EXTERNAL]

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Cumberland Councillors

I am issuing a big concern to object the construction of an organic waste transfer station that is outlined in DA2023/0130 of the demolition of existing buildings ad construction and operation of an organic waste transfer station.for i am a concerned resident that is going to be near the organic waste transfer station.The proposed project would have many effects to our neighbourhood, as i am concerned for our neighbour's wellbeing and the whole of Lidcombe because there will lots of noise every day and traffic in the way from going somewhere with a vehicle.

One of more pressing issues that i have with this operation of a organic waste transfer is that you will be putting the operation in an residential area where schools, house's and many people will be living and eating in. The smell that will be caused by the organic waste transfer will make schools houses in an almost unlivable air to breath in. Also when you include the amount of traffic that the trucks that will be going and coming from the waste transfer the noise and traffic will get bigger with means slower traffic flow and slower travel speeds this also has an inconvenience to pedestrians and other peoples safety in the area because of the amount of pollution that it will cause to the people and residents so i urge the Cumberland council to rethink about where to put the project.